14 October 2008

Minutes of the Executive Committee of COMPRES from meeting on October 10, 2008

Attending:  Williams, Bass, Tyburczy, Weidner, Duffy, and Liebermann

Absent:  Bass, Sharp

1.  Minutes of September 12, 2008 meeting.

Approved for installation on website.
2.  Finalizing plans for Tempe meeting in early March 2009.

Dates:  March 2-5, 2009.  Last day for writing committee only.

Site:  Fiesta Resort in Tempe, Arizona

Workshop 

Co-Chairs:  James Tyburczy and person(s) to be named.



Tyburczy, Williams and Liebermann to consult on other co-chairs.


Breakout session leaders:  To be selected by Co-chairs.

Report Team:

Editor-in-Chief: Quentin Williams


Writing Committee:  To be identified; estimate 5-6 members.

Announcement of this Workshop sent to COMPRES community on Oct 14, 2008.


Subject Line:  Mineral Physics Long Range Science Planning Workshop in 

Tempe, Arizona on March 2-5, 2009.
COMPRES will submit a request for supplemental funding for this workshop and the 
report from the NSF-EAR in October 2008.

3.  2009 Annual Meeting of COMPRES

Dates set at June 19 to June 22, 2009.

Details:
Friday, June 19 

Arrival and welcome reception and dinner in evening. 
Monday, June 22: 

AM session followed by lunch and departure. 

The meeting site will most likely be in the northeastern United States, as we hope to attract some overseas attendees at the Gordon Conference on the Interior of the Earth which will be held at Mt Holyoke College, MA from June 14-19.  Emily Vance is beginning to identify potential sites for review and approval of the ExComm.
On Oct 14, an announcement was sent to the  COMPRES community asking them to HOLD THE DATE and mark their calendars and so that they can join us for the 8th Annual Meeting of the COMPRES community. 
4.  Bookings for Distinguished Lecture series.

As of this date, the following lectures have been scheduled for Spring 2009:
Wendy Mao


March 19:  University of Illinois at Chicago


April 22:  University of California Davis

David Walker:

Feb 18:  University of Nevada at Las Vegas


Feb 20:  University of Tennessee at Knoxville

Other visits are planned to the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, Case Western Reserve University, and William & Mary College.

5.  Re-design of COMPRES website.

Glenn Richard and Liebermann met on Sept 25 with the Web Coordinator at Stony Brook to discuss the DRAFT Site Plan which was distributed to the ExComm last week.

In the meantime, Liebermann is working with Emily Vance [with guidance and training from Glenn] on updating the current website to make certain that all information is current and that glitches are fixed.  We hope to have the new website up and running by the time of the Fall 2008 AGU Meeting in San Francisco in December.

6.  Responses and action by ExComm to the suggestions/proposals from the graduate student breakout sessions at the Cheyenne Mountain annual meeting 

The ExComm has sent responses to the conveners of the breakout sessions, Lili Gao and Zhu Mao, indicating the actions to be taken now and in the future on their recommendations/requests.

Liebermann and COMPRES office to follow-up with Gao and Mao and colleagues.

7.  Visit to Lewis-Burke Associates on October 2, 2008.

Quentin Williams, Wang-Ping Chen and Bob Liebermann visited the consulting firm of Lewis-Burke Associates and met with four senior members of their staff, each with specialization in different federal agencies [NSF, DOE, NASA, NIH and Education & Outreach].  Three U. S. member institutions of COMPRES are clients of Lewis-Burke:
Caltech, New Mexico State University, and the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign.  The UIUC client relationship was the springboard for obtaining the meeting.

The staff at Lewis-Burke encouraged COMPRES to be pro-active in lobbying for science funding in Washington, including at the level of the White House Office of Science and Technology Policy.  

They also urged us to showcase our involvement in Education & Outreach in all our communications and publications;  examples include undergraduate students who come to the beamlines at the national laboratory facilities with their professors to participate in experiments.  They reminded us that all members of Congress are very well aware of the lack of young people pursuing degrees and training in science and engineering.

8.  Visit to EAR on Oct 2.

Following the meeting at Lewis-Burke, Williams and Liebermann [accompanied by Wang-Ping Chen] visited with Program Directors in EAR at the NSF in Arlington.

Among the topics we discussed with David Lambert, Sonia Esperanca and Robin Reichlin:
a.  Strategic planning workshop for COMPRES on behalf of community in mineral physics and chemistry on March 2-5, 2009 in Tempe Arizona.  See details above under item 2.

This will be a successor to the 2003 Miami meeting.  We discussed our plans to submit a request for Supplemental funding for this workshop as well as funding to produce, in cooperation with Ellen Kappel of Geo-Prose, a new version of the Bass Report.

Lambert encouraged COMPRES to combine these requests and submit them in October 2008.

b.  BROES II report-Basice Research Opportunities in Earth Sciences.

We encouraged EAR to provide funding for a successor to the 2001 BROES report.  This would be complementary to the 2008 DePaolo-chaired study for NAS on “Origin and Evolutio of Earth.” The BROES II report will be able to draw on the reports from the Long Range Science Plan for Seismology which will result from the Sept 2008 IRIS workshop as well as the report to come out of the COMPRES-organized workshop in Tempe in March 2009.

c.  Budget for Year #3 of COMPRES II:  June 1, 2009 to May 31, 2010.

In the Cooperative Agreement of April 2007, annual increments of $100K were foreshadowed as additions to the initial $2100K budget for COMPRES II.  Due to budget constraints, EAR was unable to provide the $100K increment in Year #2, but encouraged COMPRES to request both of the $100K increments for Year #3, which would put us back on track in terms of the Cooperative Agreement.  

d.  Lambert and colleagues encouraged members of the COMPRES community to pursue the planning to submit a diversity proposal to the GEO Opportunities for Enhancement of Diversity in Geosciences [OEDG] program in December 2008.  Liebermann later met with Lina Patino of EAR and Nicole LaDue of GEO to discuss these plans and received some very cogent and useful guidance and advice.  
9.  Next Meeting

Friday, October 24, 2008

2:00 to 4:00 PM [East Coast time]

